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DIRECTOR Morrison and family are expected to arrive in Geneva about September 28. 

A quantity of* household goods reached Geneva yesterday, and efforts are being 

made to complete the alterations of the Director’s residence at the earliest 

possible date.

BEGIHHIHG September 1, the BREEDER'S GAZETTE, one of the oldest farm papers in the 
country, changed from a bi-woekly to a monthly publication, having formerly 
appeared every week. With the change to a monthly, a department known as "The Feed
er's Corner", has been revived with Prof. Morrison in charge. In commenting on 
the new arrangement the editors of the GAZETTE say, “Prof. F. B. Morrison, Vice- 
Director of the Wisconsin Experiment Station, co-author of Henry and Morrison’s 
FEEDS ADD FEEDING, compiler of Morrison’s FEEDING ST.AHD.ARDS, brilliant scientist, 
indefatigable executive, and right friendly too— .America’s leading feeding' 
authority goes now to Hew York State, where he will direct the old-time, agricul
tural experiment stations at both Geneva, and Cornell and continue his researches 
into nutrition and his interpretations of science into facts of the feed-trough".

ENTRIES for the fifth and last flower show began arriving yesterday. Indications 
are that this will be an exceptionally good show. The exhibit will open tonight 
at 7:00 o’clock and will remain open all day tomorrow and tomorrow evening.

THE SUPPER and Annual Meeting of the Experiment Station Club will be held on 
Monday, October 3rd, at 6:30, in Jordan Hall. Miss Rachel Haynes is in charge 
of the supper.

COMPLYING with the provisions of the Club constitution, President Morgan Sweeney 
has designated the following to serve as a nominating committee; Mrs. Hening, 
Chairman, Mr. Streeter, Mr. Duckett, Mr. Harman, and Mr. Pederson.

MR. HADLOW polled the largest vote of the three candidates for Alderman in the 
primary election in his ward yesterday. Since nomination on the Republican ticket 
is virtually election in that ward, we extend congratulations to Mr. Hadlow and the 
City on his continuation in office.
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MR. AND MRS. Stewart returned from their camp in the Mountains yesterday. Mr. 
Stewart planned to go back to £he camp today and remain until the first of October.

DR. HEDRICK will attend a meeting of the Agricultural Council of the Board of 
Trustees of Cornell University next Saturday in Ithaca. At that time final action 
will be taken on the Station budget and other matters of Station business transacted.

MISS OLIVE HOESLE, a 1924 graduate of Cornell University and now employed in the 
Botany Department at Cornell, has been appointed to fill the vacancy caused by Miss 
Hopkins’ resignation.



MR. PARROTT is on a trip through Michigan and Ohio to attend a series of meetings 
on the corn-borer Campaign.

DR. NEBEL left Geneva, today for New York City from which point he will proceed to 
South Dakota and later to California. Dr. Nobel has spent the past few months at 
this Station under the auspices of the International Education Board and expects 
to return here in January for a brief stay before leaving the country.

A GROUP of seedsmen, representing the leading seed houses in the country, are 
visiting the Station today to inspect the vegetable and canning crops investigations. 
The group is under the immediate direction of Prof. Paul Work of the Department of 
Vegetable Gardening at Cornell.

DR. HEDRICK suffered painful, tho fortunately not serious, injuries when his car 
was struck by another machine at the intersection of Castle and Main Streets the 
other day.

WORD has been received flunn Dr. Shriner that he is well established in his new 
surroundings at the University of Illinois.

DR. HUCKER has been granted additional leave to complete the work he is doing for 
the Station at the Lister Institute in London. The Huckers are hopeful of returning 
home for the Christmas holidays.

DR. ROGER G. Perkins, Frof. of Preventive Medicine at Western Reserve Medical School 
and in charge of public health laboratory work for the city of Cleveland was a. 
recent visitor in the Bacteriological Laboratories .

MR. EGLINTON, in charge of the City milk inspection work, is rejoicing in the fact 
that all of the cattle about Geneva have passed the first round of tuberculin 
testing required by the ordinance that went into effect on July 1st. There are 
some 1,600 cattle in the herds supplying Geneva, about half of which are milch cows. 
There were 278 reactors found in these herds (16.02$). This percentage is about 
that which was expected and is lower than that found in the more highly developed 
dairy regions of the State. Re-tests of herds where reactors were found is now the 
order of the day. It is hoped that the county campaigns will bring Ontario and 
Seneca Counties into the blue ribbon class free from bovine tuberculosis within 
four years..

MISS MARGARET Parrott and the Misses Heroine and Charlotte Stewart are returning to 
school and college work this week.

DR. TAMOH IKEDA, Medical Officer of Health for Tolio, is to spend some time at the 
Station, beginning October 1, under a fellowship granted by the International 
Health Division of the Rockefeller Foundation. Dr. Ikeda is particularly interested 
in city milk control problems.

PROF. WORK, of the Department of Vegetable Gardening at Cornell, Mr. Hall, and Mr. 
Hawthorn visited the Station melon plats at Olcott last week.

MORGAN SWEENEY and Roy Smith are driving newly-acquired motor cars. Mr. Sweeney’s 
first venture is a Dodge, while Mr. Smith has graduated from the Ford into the 
Essex class. P.S.- Maude has one too, and it's a Ford.

PROSPECTIVE writers of Station bulletins will find a discussion of some interest to 
them in recent numbers of SCIENCE where a controversy over the use of ’’datum" and 
"data" has been receiving an airing. We find ample support for our contention that 
"the data are" is by far the preferred form.

THE SPORTS Editor of the NEWS, after conducting a careful survey of the Station 
group, reports that opinion is somewhat divided as to the probable outcome of 
tomorrow’s battle. It is regarded as highly significant, however, that Jim 
Hefferon, who is said never to have failed in the past twenty years to pick the 
winner in a major bout, has expressed it as his opinion that Jack Dempsey will 
regain the title.


